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Paul Talbot
Planning Technician

Rossendale Borough Council

RE: 2012/0362 – Planning Consultation

Dear Paul



Thank you for giving Pennine Mountain Bike Action the opportunity to comment of the proposed wind farm development on land to the west of Rooley Moor road. 

In principle we have no objections to the development of additional wind turbines adjacent to the existing Scout Moor facility. We do however have some serious concerns regarding the possible impact of the construction phase and the legacy of the construction work on the existing trail network. There is very little mention or consideration of Mountain Bikers as a user group within the Scoping Report with exception of a mention of Lee Quarry as being neighbouring but not within the proposed site and a mention of cyclists with reference to the Mary Townley Loop.
From a mountain biking perspective the riding within the proposed site area is of a national level, with the Mary Townley Loop (part of the National Trail Network) running through the heart of the site and Lee & Cragg Quarries on either side of the site. The quarries have both achieved national recognition as unique dedicated mountain biking venues with people travelling from across the country to use the facilities.

Particularly worrying is the lack of mention within the scoping report or public rights of way plan of the dedicated bridleway link between the two quarries which was built at significant cost and effort in early 2011. This purpose built section of trail is a vital element of the trail developments, linking the two quarries, without which Cragg Quarry becomes virtually inaccessible from the main trailhead at Futures Park. From the site layout plan at least one of the turbines would be in very close proximity to this link.
We would strongly oppose any alteration, redirection or temporary closure of this link, particularly in view of the extensive developments proposed for the trailhead and general promotion of the twin sites planned over the next two years.
We’d also like to record our concern over any modification or changes to the surface or Rooley Moor Road. We’d be opposed to any ‘improvement’ of the current surface and would oppose the use of Rooley Moor road as a main access way during and after the construction phase for this development due to the inevitable conflict between users and construction traffic.
On Behalf of PMBA

Jon Swift
Group Secretary
www.pmba.org.uk    contactus@pmba.org.uk    Facebook


